
  

 
 

 

You are hereby summoned to attend a meeting of CITY COUNCIL 

 in the Council Chamber - at the Council House on Monday, 11 July 2016 at 2.00 pm to 
transact the following business 

 
AGENDA 
 

 Pages 

1  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  
 

 

2  DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS  
 

 

3  QUESTIONS FROM CITIZENS  
 

To Follow 

4  PETITIONS FROM COUNCILLORS ON BEHALF OF CITIZENS  
 

Verbal 

5  TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING OF COUNCIL 
HELD ON 9 MAY 2016  
 

5 - 20 

6  TO RECEIVE OFFICIAL COMMUNICATIONS AND 
ANNOUNCEMENTS FROM THE LEADER OF THE COUNCIL 
AND/OR THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE  
 

Verbal 

7  QUESTIONS FROM COUNCILLORS - TO THE CITY COUNCIL'S 
LEAD COUNCILLOR ON THE NOTTINGHAMSHIRE AND CITY OF 
NOTTINGHAM FIRE AND RESCUE AUTHORITY  
 

To Follow 

8  QUESTIONS FROM COUNCILLORS - TO A MEMBER OF 
EXECUTIVE BOARD, THE CHAIR OF A COMMITTEE AND THE 
CHAIR OF ANY OTHER CITY COUNCIL BODY  
 

To Follow 

9  DECISIONS TAKEN UNDER URGENCY PROCEDURES  
Report of the Leader 
 

21 - 24 

10  CHANGES TO THE CONSTITUTION  
Report of the Leader 
 

25 - 26 

11  APPOINTMENT OF HONORARY RECORDER  
Report of the Leader 
 

27 - 28 

12  THE CRIME AND DRUGS PARTNERSHIP PLAN 2015 TO 2020 
(2016/17 REFRESH)  
Report of the Portfolio Holder for Community Services 
 

29 - 42 



 
13  MOTION  

Motion in the name of the Portfolio Holder for Community Services, 
Councillor Nicola Heaton: 
 
“This City Council is proud of the work it did to introduce a City Police 
Division in August 2003. Following the introduction of the City Police 
Division, crime in the City has fallen by half, anti-social behaviour has 
reduced and Nottingham people feel safer. 
 
This City Council believes that the removal of the City Police Division, 
announced by the Chief Constable, following inadequate consultation 
with both partners and the public, will damage policing in Nottingham. 
 
The City Council therefore calls for: 

• the City Division to be reinstated based on the current city 
boundaries 

• the appointment of a Divisional Commander 
• the appointment of a Chief Constable committed to delivering 

these changes” 
 

 

14  MOTION  
Motion in the name of Councillor Glyn Jenkins: 
 
“This City Council believes that we all owe a debt to those who serve or 
have served in the Armed Forces. 
 
It is concerned that local authorities, national government, charities and 
other service providers are not yet fully able to meet the needs of our 
Armed Forces community as accurate information about this group just 
isn't currently available. We don't actually know exactly how many 
veterans, reservists and dependents there are in the United Kingdom - 
let alone our local community - or what their needs might be. 
 
The only way that comprehensive information of this kind could be 
achieved would be through the inclusion of questions about the Armed 
Forces community in the next national census. This Council therefore 
supports the Royal British Legion's call for the UK, Scottish and 
Northern Ireland governments to commit to this modest addition to the 
census. 
 
The Office for National Statistics, National Records Scotland and the 
Northern Ireland Statistics and Research Agency have already begun 
consulting on the content of the next census. This council supports the 
inclusion of questions on the Armed Forces community as the next 
census is trialled and developed in the coming months and years.” 
 

 



 
15  IN-YEAR MEMBERSHIP CHANGES  

To note the following changes to Committee memberships: 

Health Scrutiny Committee 
Carole Jones and Patience Uloma 
Ifediora to be added as members 

Joint Health Scrutiny 
Committee 

Marcia Watson to be added as a 
member, Corall Jenkins to be removed 
as a member 

Commissioning and 
Procurement Sub-
Committee 

Nick McDonald to be removed as a 
member 

Corporate Parenting Board 
Patience Uloma Ifediora to be added as 
a substitute member 

 

 

 

Please note that questions to Council are received after the agenda has been 
published. Questions will be published as a supplementary agenda by 5pm on 
Friday 8 July 2016. 

 

IF YOU NEED ANY ADVICE ON DECLARING AN INTEREST IN ANY ITEM ON THE 
AGENDA, PLEASE EMAIL zena.west@nottinghamcity.gov.uk, IF POSSIBLE BEFORE 
THE DAY OF THE MEETING  
 

CITIZENS ARE ADVISED THAT THIS MEETING MAY BE RECORDED BY MEMBERS 
OF THE PUBLIC.  ANY RECORDING OR REPORTING ON THIS MEETING SHOULD 
TAKE PLACE IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE COUNCIL’S POLICY ON RECORDING AND 
REPORTING ON PUBLIC MEETINGS, WHICH IS AVAILABLE AT 
WWW.NOTTINGHAMCITY.GOV.UK.  INDIVIDUALS INTENDING TO RECORD THE 
MEETING ARE ASKED TO NOTIFY THE GOVERNANCE OFFICER SHOWN ABOVE IN 
ADVANCE. 

 
 
Dated 01/07/2016 
Corporate Director for Resilience 
To: All Councillors of Nottingham City Council 

http://www.nottinghamcity.gov.uk/

